Special Meeting of the Bath Town Board
Budget Workshop
Date & Time:		September 21, 2023			4:00PM
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building
Present:	Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilpersons, John Lysyczyn, Hal Bailey, William Glosick, Michael Palermo
Also Present:	Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak
No public attended

Supervisor Smith opened the special meeting of the Bath Town Board at 4:00PM with the Pledge 
to the flag.

Councilperson Michael Palermo presented the procurement policy and discussed the areas that need to be increased due to inflation and to give Highway Superintendent Allan Trenchard more leeway when making purchase decisions. Guideline 2 needs to be raised from $35,000 up to $750,000. Guideline 3 A and B pertain to the highway department and they need to be raised by $10,000 each. Guideline 6, line H needs to be raised from $1,000 to $11,000 and line I needs to be raised from $1,500 to $15,000. 

Guideline 2.  All purchasers by authorizing purchasing authorities of (a) supplies or equipment which will exceed $20,000.00 in the fiscal year, or (b) public works contracts over $35,000.00, shall be formally bid, pursuant to GML, Section 103. The change mentioned above changes the $35,000.00 to $750,000.00
Guideline 3.
A. All estimated purchases by authorized purchasing authorities of:
(1) Less than $20,000.00 but greater than $10,000.00 require a written request for proposal (RFP) and written/fax quotes from three vendors.
(2) Less that $10,000.00 but greater than $5,000.00 require an oral request for the goods and oral/fax quotes from two vendors.
(3) Less than $5,000.00 but greater than $1,000.00 are left to the discretion of the purchaser.
B. All estimated public works contracts of:
(1) Less than $35,000.00 but greater than $20,000.00 require a written request for proposal (RFP) and fax/proposals from three contractors.
(2) Less than $20,000.00 but greater than $10,000.00 require a written RFP and fax/proposals from two contractors.
(3)  Less than $10,000.00 but greater than $1,500.00 are left to the discretion of the purchaser. 



The proposed changes above change it to read as follows.

Guideline 3.
A. All estimated purchases by authorized purchasing authorities of:
(1) Less than $30,000.00 but greater than $20,000.00 require a written request for proposal (RFP) and written/fax quotes from three vendors.
(2) Less than $20,000.00 but greater than $15,000.00 require an oral request for the goods and oral/fax quotes from two vendors.
(3) Less than $15,000.00 but greater than $11,000.00 are left to the discretion of the purchaser.
B. All estimated public works contracts of:
(1) Less than $45,000.00 but greater than $30,000.00 require a written request for proposal (RFP) and written/fax proposals from three contractors.
(2) Less than $30,000.00 but greater than $20,000.00 require a RFP and fax/proposals from two contractors.
(3) Less than $20,000.00 but greater than $11,500.00 are left to the discretion of the purchaser.

Guideline 6. Except when directed by the Town Board, no solicitation of written proposals or quotations shall be required under the following circumstances:
	H. Goods purchased for less than $1,000.00
	 I.  Public works contracts for less than $1,500.00
The changes referenced above will change Guideline 6, line H and line I to read as follows:
	H. Goods purchased for less than $11,000.00
	 I. Public works contracts for less than $11,500.00
 

Motion made by councilperson Bailey, seconded by councilperson Palermo to adopt the above changes to the current procurement policy.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey			Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn		Aye
			Supervisor Smith			Aye

Empire Telephone Company renewal contract came back at almost $300.00 per month less than our current bill for the next 36 months. 

Motion made by councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by councilperson Bailey to accept the new Empire Telephone Company contract.
Adopted:		Councilperson Glosick		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey			Aye
			Councilperson Palermo		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn		Aye
			Supervisor Smith			Aye

$2,000 added to the tax collectors contractual account for next year for assistance from the prior town clerk for tax training.

Highway Superintendent Allan Trenchard received a quote for two new overhead doors and it came to $23,500. At his request it has been added to the budget at $25,000.

Insurance premiums came in at just about what the estimates were so there is no change to the budget for the insurance.

Supervisor Smith suggested giving the part-time employees the $3000 add-on. Carl Tuttle would go from $15.83 to $19.04 and Susie Hale would go from $18.62 an hour to $ 21.83. Based on the $25,000 for the overhead doors, and the pay increases for Carl Tuttle and Susie Hale, the 2024 proposed budget is still $137,00.00 below the tax cap.

Next Budget Workshop meeting will take place on October 19, 2023 at 4:00PM in the Town Board Room in the Municipal Building.

Motion made by councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by councilperson Glosick to close the Special Meeting of the Bath Town Board.
Passed Unanimously.			



									Respectfully Submitted,
										
										Terra Thorpe
									          Bath Town Clerk


